
Lay-led  investigation  begins  into
claims  bishop  sexually  harassed
adults
WHEELING, W.Va. — The investigation into allegations of sexual harassment of
adults by Bishop Michael J. Bransfield, former bishop of the Diocese of Wheeling-
Charleston, is being led by a five-member team of laity.

The team is comprised of three men and two women, including one non-Catholic,
empaneled  by  Archbishop  William  E.  Lori  of  Baltimore,  who  is  apostolic
administrator  of  the  diocese.

In a letter to clergy of Wheeling-Charleston, the archbishop said the team members
“bring a breadth of investigative expertise and experience to their work. My charge
to the investigative team is simple: follow the truth wherever it leads.”

The investigation of the allegations has begun and includes a review of more than
three dozen calls made to the hotline, which was established by the archbishop for
those wishing to share any information related to the investigation. The hotline was
made  available  on  the  day  of  the  archbishop’s  appointment  as  apostolic
administrator  of  the  diocese.

Bryan  Minor,  who  was  recently  appointed  by  Archbishop  Lori  as  delegate  for
administrative affairs for the Diocese of Wheeling-Charleston, said that the five-
member investigative team will remain anonymous, and emphasized the significance
of the investigation being conducted by the laity.

“I believe it is important to have a lay-led investigation because of the experience
and talents of the members of the investigative team,” he said.

“So  as  to  not  compromise  or  hinder  the  investigation,  the  members  of  the
investigative  committee  will  remain  anonymous,”  Minor  said.  “Their  work  has
already  begun  and  they  have  been  directed  by  Archbishop  Lori  to  conduct  a
thorough, independent and expeditious investigation.”
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Pope  Francis  accepted  Bishop  Bransfield’s  resignation  as  bishop  of  Wheeling-
Charleston Sept. 13 and appointed Archbishop Lori apostolic administrator of the
diocese and instructed him to conduct the investigation into the allegations the same
day.

The number for the hotline established for those wishing to share any information
related to the investigation is (833) 272-4225.
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